Village of Hanover September 12th, 2017 Regular Meeting

President Schiable called the meeting to order at 7:33 pm. Roll was answered by R. Nolan, D. Brotherton, L. Zigler, D. Teberg, E. Murphy.

E. Murphy motioned to accept the minutes for last month regular meeting August 8th, 2017. R. Nolan seconded motion carried 5-0. R. Nolan motioned to accept the minutes for last months special meeting on August 28th, 2017. D. Brotherton seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

R. Nolan motioned to accept the monthly bills. L. Zigler seconded motion carried 5-0.

D. Teberg motioned to accept the treasurers report. R. Nolan seconded motion carried 5-0.

Audience: Cheryl Reitz, JoAnn Nolan, Dan Griffin, Lorraine Speer, Lorri Ratke. Lorri was in to give an up date on the 105-107 Jefferson building (Grocery Store). She is still seeking more funds to get the store up and running.

River Bank Project on other side of bridge to start this fall.

The Robert Shaw Building still for sale, any interest have not been promising due to how large the building is and the condition it is in.

The Task Force is making progress on city clean up. Citations are still being given to those who are not taking action in cleaning up there property. the next meeting will be held September 28th.

Cleaning of the water tower estimated cost of \$3100.00 pending on lift rental. R. Nolan motion to spend \$3100.00 for water tower cleaning. L. Zigler seconded motion carried 5-0.

The new city truck was delivered last week. The estimate on the truck bed came from Monroe Trucking at \$31,665.00. D. Teberg made motion to order the bed. R. Nolan seconded motion carried 5-0. Estimated delivery of bed would be November 15th.

US Cellular will be the new phone carrier for the village phone and alarm system for well and lift stations, parts have been ordered to complete the phone and alarms system at pump and well.

Flood Damages still being assessed, the mayor has met with a contractor and engineer. The Engineer will be talking with Insurance Adjuster.

The Village Meeting time will change to 7:00 pm starting October 10th, 2017. Parade Permit changes are no horses allowed in the parade due to insurance coverage per policy changes. Insurance company has to submit a new policy to get more coverage so to allow horses in the future parades.

Discussion was held on setting up a meeting with Dairyland and JoCarroll power companies to discuss buying power from them at wholesale, rates could be lower than current provider (Alliant).

Lyle and Don will be attending the IML Conference in Chicago September 20th-22nd. Committee Reports that Park repairs have been made, water main break has been fixed, and the police department is still looking to hire another part time officer.

D. Teberg motioned to adjourn. L. Zigler seconded. Meeting adjourned at 9:20 pm.